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FOURTH REPORT OF 1948 OF THE °

ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON AIMINISTRATIVE AND BUDGETARY QUESTIONS

Oréanization of 2 United Natibné.postal gdministration_

1. The Adv1qory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions has
coﬁsidered the report on the organizetion of a United Nations postal
administrntion (ﬂ/o55 which the Secretary-General hes.sgpmiﬁted to the
Gener&l Assemblj under resolution 159 (IT). | -:_ _

25 Jhlla the Advisory Committee concurs in +he v1 ow of the Secretary-
General that it would be premature at the present time to create a

postal sdministration of the United Nations, as proposed by Argentina
(A/367), or to adopt any of the alternmative arrangements outlined in

the report, it recommends that, pending the completion of the permanent
headquarters of the Organization, the Secretary-General ghould be requested
to pursue the inquiries and negotiations which he has alrveady initiated.

2. Tn accordance with the relevant resolution, the Secretary-General

hes limited his inguiries to the administrative, technical and firancial
implications of the proposal. Nevertheless, the Committee 1ls of

opinion that regard should also be had to another and distinct aspect:

the advantages in terms of publicity and propaganda likely to result

from the issue of special United Nations stamps (in the event that a

postal administration is created), or, alternatively, from the issue of
national stamps primarily designed for United Nations purposes.

L. The Advisory Committee notes in paragraph 4 of the Secretary-General's
report that, though the United States postal authorities would be prepared to
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. issue speclal United Sta ey etamps carxy"ng a United Nations desagn, no

part of the resulting revehue could unier existing United Statea postal
laws accrue to the Organization., It is for consideration, however, whether
negotiations in this matter might usefully be continued by the Secretary-
General, with a view to the possible conclusion of an sgreement similar

to that formerly existing between the League of Natlons and the Swiss postal
authorities,

5. The Advisory Committee further recommends that the Coneral Assembly
should request the Universal Postal Union to consider a revision of its
constitution such as would, if nocessary,; permit of the direct affiliation
of the United NatiOna.

6s Finally, the Advisory Committee {8 of opinion that, if -ahy arrangements
are adopted, they should be limited in the first instance to the headquarters
of the Organizaetion. - Any extension of the arrangements, such as the issue
of a postage stamp common to the United Nations and the specialized agencies,
should be deferred for later consideration.
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